
INTRODUCTION 
What is your name as it will appear on the ballot? 

Jabari Jones 

What office are you seeking? 

Philadelphia City Council – District 3 

Campaign Committee Name & Address: 

Friends of Jabari Jones 

Campaign Website Address: 

www.jabariforcouncil.com 

Candidate Introduction: 

Jabari Jones is the founding President of West Philadelphia’s largest business association – 

the West Philadelphia Corridor Collaborative. Jones founded the organization to represent 

businesses that were unheard in communities where building a Business Improvement District 

was not feasible. The organization represents and advocates for small, diverse businesses 

along fourteen commercial corridor shopping districts through West and Southwest 

Philadelphia.  Since becoming President in 2015 – Jabari has delivered significant results for 

West Philly including grants and capital to fund job-creating projects, hundreds of hours in free 

business programming to help residents launch new businesses, and social entrepreneurship 

projects that have improved the quality of life in neighborhoods.  Jones’ commitment to giving 

back to the local community through the Business Giving Back Program has organized local 

businesses around community challenges like public safety, health and wellness, and digital 

access.  Jones is running for the 3rd Council District to be the youngest member of Philadelphia 

City Council. 



ROADWAY SAFETY 
For 5th Square's positions on these issues see: https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues 

Short Response: 

1. a) Will you commit to reducing Philadelphia’s annual traffic deaths in half by 2026?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

b) Do you support redesigning Philadelphia's most dangerous roadways if this means eliminating

travel lanes for automobiles and parking spaces?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

c) Daylighting is a pedestrian safety measure achieved by replacing curb parking spaces near an

intersection with flexible posts, planters, or bollards – increasing visibility for pedestrians and

drivers. Do you support daylighting more intersections in Philadelphia if this means removing

parking spaces?

[  ] Yes  [  ] No [ X] Other: See Below

2. Will you support a ballot measure to establish a PHL Department of Transportation, combining

the transportation division of the Streets Department with the Office of Transportation,

Infrastructure, and Sustainability (oTIS)?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

3. After two terms in office, the Kenney Administration will have built 30 miles of protected bicycle

lanes. Will you support an expansion of Philadelphia’s network of protected bicycle lanes by an

additional 30 miles by 2028?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

4. a) The pilot speed camera program on Roosevelt Blvd has changed driver behavior, improved

safety, and saved lives. Do you support making the speed cameras on Roosevelt Blvd

permanent?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

b) Do you support expanding speed camera enforcement to more high-crash corridors across

Philadelphia?

[ X ] Yes           [  ] No           [  ] Other: __________________ 

Use this space if you’d like to elaborate on any of the above short response questions: 

#1 Letter C –I support Daylighting but I won’t commit to a blanket statement that I support it in 
all cases. I think it should be linked to areas with high volume of traffic collisions. 

https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues


Long Response: 

5. Despite the city taking a Vision Zero pledge to reduce traffic deaths to zero by 2030, more than

120 people died on city streets in 2022. What will you do to significantly lower the rates of traffic

deaths in Philadelphia?

I support traffic calming mechanisms and tactics to be deployed in a targeted way to reduce 
traffic deaths.  I support deploying speed cameras to areas with frequent crashes – and 
increasing the penalties for speeding.  I also support bringing speed bumps into communities. 

6. Many curb cuts, crosswalks, bus stops, and sidewalks across Philadelphia are routinely blocked

by illegally-parked vehicles. How will you address this specific problem?

I support a recent bill proposed in New York City that allows residents to take photos of illegally 

parked cars and submit them to the City – with the City in turn giving a small portion of fees 

from any tickets issued back to the resident.  This Traffic Watchdog Program would be a great 

way to reduce illegal parking or stopping, while freeing our police up to focus on crime instead 

of writing tickets.   

7. What is your plan to ensure the city’s sidewalks are safe and usable for all pedestrians, including

people with disabilities and families with strollers?

I believe in a three-pronged approach for sidewalk repair.  One – the City needs to invest in a 

sidewalk repair program to eliminate cracks, sinkholes and depressions along City sidewalks.  

We need a dedicated team assigned to each Council District that will handle these requests 

with full-time employees to make sure repair is equitable.  Two – I would propose a tax credit 

for private businesses and even residents who, are willing and able, to fund the repair of 

sidewalks in front of their homes/business.   Third, I think we need to make sure that sidewalk 

inspections of construction projects are getting done, violations are being written up for those 

not in compliance with ADA, and that the repairs are appropriately being made. 



PUBLIC SPACE 
For 5th Square's positions on these issues see: https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues 

Short Response: 

1. Will you support an expansion of the current municipal street sweeping program, even if it means

non-compliant motorists may receive parking violations or have their vehicles towed?

[  ] Yes  [  ] No  [ X ] Other: See Below 

2. Do you support easing regulations on outdoor dining streeteries and facilitating more parklets

and pedestrian plazas even if this means eliminating space for parking?

[ X ] Yes           [  ] No           [  ] Other: __________________ 

Use this space if you’d like to elaborate on any of the above short response questions: 

#1 – I support expansion of the current street-sweeping program.  I support non-compliant 

motorists receiving parking violations, but I don’t support towing their vehicles.  I also believe 

that the street sweeping program needs to be intentional – residents should be informed of 

adjacent blocks in their communities that they can park on during street-sweeping rather than 

just being hit with a violation.  I think a public information campaign – telling residents other 

places they can park would go a long way to getting people in the habit of moving their 

vehicles. Likewise, I think we need to re-examine the times that street sweeping occur – 

neighborhood blocks that have more residents that work during the day should be the ones 

prioritized for afternoon cleaning; while neighborhoods with seniors should be prioritized for 

morning cleaning while advising seniors to park somewhere else during the day before.   

Long Response: 

3. Place-based interventions like greening vacant lots, repairing abandoned homes, and planting

street trees in Philadelphia is linked to a reduction in violent crime, a decrease in illegal dumping,

and lower rates of depression among residents. How will your office work to accomplish these

place-based interventions in historically-disinvested neighborhoods?

I support working to partner with the private sector to develop properties owned and not-

maintained properly by the City of Philadelphia.  I also support allocating funding to 

communities to turn vacant lots into playgrounds or other public spaces.   

Before making a run for City Council – I took over a vacant abandoned SEPTA Bus Turnaround 

in West Parkside and converted it into a retail mall for small businesses made from refurbished 

shipping containers.  Prior to my intervention – it was a magnet for illegal dumping, crime, and 

drug use.  That same lot is now a productive, urban oasis for residents in the community and a 

place where community entrepreneurs can start to build their businesses. 

https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues


4. Philadelphia’s public spaces suffer from two main types of improper waste disposal: littering and

illegal dumping. For decades, the City’s reduction and removal efforts have been woefully

inadequate. What would you do to solve this issue?

I believe deploying a new fleet of portable cameras that can be affixed to major illegal dumping 

locations and increasing fines and penalties for illegal dumping will help solve the issue.  Being 

portable – these cameras can be moved from location to location as dumping stops in one 

area and picks up in another.  At the same time, I think the City needs to invest in a public 

information campaign on the way to property dispose of bulk trash items and one for 

commercial contractors. I also believe that we need to deploy and properly maintain trash cans 

throughout the City to combat our littering problem. 

5. The city has struggled to staff and adequately fund city services, which has resulted in reduced

hours at libraries, pools, and recreation centers. How would you ensure consistent and

convenient hours for these facilities?

The City has allocated enough funding in the last budget cycle to appropriately fund these 

positions but they have been having difficulty finding workers to fill the jobs.  I believe this can 

be solved by the City trying to recruit younger people with on the job training to fill the posts.  

Let’s start reaching out to people that are 17-25 and offering them these jobs with whatever the 

appropriate training and supervision to be successful and have adequate coverage at these 

facilities. 

TRANSPORTATION & TRANSIT 
For 5th Square's positions on these issues see: https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues 

Short Response: 

1. Do you support the City of Philadelphia enrolling all municipal employees into the SEPTA Key

Advantage program?

[  ] Yes  [  ] No  [ X ] Other: See Below 

2. Do you support the City establishing a fare discount program for low-income riders?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

3. Do you support congestion pricing - a toll for vehicles entering Center City and University City

during peak travel times - with funding used for improving public transportation?

[  ] Yes  [X  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

4. Do you support increasing the cost of monthly residential parking permits and using the funds for

improving public transportation?

[  ] Yes  [X  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

5. a) Do you support expanding bus-only lanes throughout Philadelphia, even if this means removing

a lane of travel for personal vehicles or parking?

https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues


[  ] Yes  [  ] No [ X] Other: See Below

b) Do you support using camera technology to enforce bus-only lanes and bus stops by ticketing

violators?

[  ] Yes  [  ] No  [ X ] Other: See Below 

6. Will you advocate for increasing local transit funding to SEPTA?

[X  ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

7. Do you support a subway/metro line for Roosevelt Blvd?

[X  ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

8. The City of Denver launched a popular e-bike rebate program in an effort to reduce vehicle miles

traveled. The rebate program offered $1,200 for income-qualified residents and $400 for

everyone else for e-bike purchases. Do you support a similar program here in Philadelphia?

[  ] Yes  [ X ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

9. Do you support micro-mobility initiatives such as scooter share programs for Philadelphia?

[ X ] Yes           [  ] No           [  ] Other: __________________ 

Use this space if you’d like to elaborate on any of the above short response questions: 

#1 – I believe that this is tantamount to wage theft.  The City should not force employees into a 

SEPTA Key Program where they would have to pay for it with their wages without given the 

choice.  I believe the City should make it as easy as possible for employees that want to enroll 

in the program to be able to do so, but not to force them. 

#3 – I don’t support congestion pricing.  I think that it is an additional fee for residents trying to 

get to and from work. With the lost revenue to the City’s wage tax from remote work, along with 

the loss of economic activities from having employees physically back in their offices, we 

should not give people another reason to stay home.  The City will end up losing more than it 

may gain if we implement congestion pricing right now. 

#5 – My answer to this is possibly – it would be on a case-by-case basis. 

#8 – I’m not sure the effectiveness of this program.  Just because someone purchases an e-

bike doesn’t directly correlate to them not driving.  I think this kind of funding could be better 

reallocated to making public transit better and incentivizing people to take it. 

Long Response: 

10. What are your ideas for combating Philadelphia’s problem with traffic congestion?

I think we need to improve rider experience in public transit.  Personally – I used to take SEPTA 
daily, but a combination of factors made me decide to drive most of the time instead.  The top 
three issues are safety, cleanliness, and reliability.  Less people are making the choice to take 
SEPTA when they hear awful stories like sexual assault and shootings that happen on SEPTA 



platforms and on buses.  I support increasing transit police presence on platforms, deploying 
technology to improve response times, and creating an alert system so bus, trolley and train 
operators can quickly signal for help.  I also believe the City needs to step up its contribution to 
SEPTA to ensure regular cleaning of SEPTA facilities and vehicles. 

11. What are your solutions to ensure SEPTA rebuilds its ridership post-pandemic?

Improve safety on SEPTA through transit police presence and new technology, increase 
cleanliness and ensure reliability that the trains are running on schedule. 

Personal Travel Habits: 

1. How often do you ride a bicycle for transportation in the city?

[ X ] Never  [  ] Yearly  [  ] Monthly  [  ] Weekly  [  ] Daily 

2. How often do you ride public transportation in the city?

[  ] Never  [  ] Yearly  [ X ] Monthly  [  ] Weekly  [  ] Daily 

3. How often do you travel by car in the city?

[  ] Never  [  ] Yearly  [  ] Monthly  [  ] Weekly  [ X ] Daily 

4. Will you commit to taking public transportation at least one week of each year while in office?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

5. How do you typically commute to work? Describe your experience traveling in Philadelphia and

what you would do to improve it.

Prior to COVID and my Council-run, I took SEPTA on days when I had a light schedule and no 
out-of-office meetings.  On a really nice day, I would walk; my office was about a nine minute 
drive or a twenty-minute walk.  On days that I commuted with a heavier calendar – I drove as it 
made more sense for me since my calendar didn’t have the kind of gaps that could afford 
significant travel time. 

I would improve SEPTA so that it was more reliable (especially the bus and trolley lines), make 
it safer, cleaner and more convient. 



HOUSING & LAND USE 
For 5th Square's positions on these issues see: https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues 

Short Response: 

1. Do you support eliminating minimum parking requirements for all of Philadelphia’s zoning

categories?

[  ] Yes  [ X ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

2. Will you veto or vote against downzoning overlays?

[  ] Yes  [  ] No  [ X ] Other: Case by case 

3. Do you support legalizing Single-Room Occupancy dwellings (SROs) in all multifamily and

commercial zoning districts across Philadelphia?

[  ] Yes  [  ] No  [ X ] Other: __________________ 

4. Will you support designating Transit-Oriented Development (TOD) overlays city-wide, allowing

increased commercial and residential zoning density near all rail transit stations in Philadelphia?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

5. Should our city government encourage the growth of Philadelphia’s population back to 2 million

residents?

[ X ] Yes  [  ] No  [  ] Other: __________________ 

6. Should our zoning allow for denser housing in high-income, high-amenity neighborhoods to

accommodate more residents?

[ X ] Yes           [  ] No           [  ] Other: __________________ 

Use this space if you’d like to elaborate on any of the above short response questions: 

#3 – I support legalizing Single Room Occupancy.  I don’t support it in all commercial zoning 
districts – but I definitely support it in all Residential Zoning Districts. 

https://www.5thsq.org/2023_issues


Long Response: 

7. The affordability crisis hits renters harder than owners. Philadelphia Local Initiatives Support

Corporation (LISC) estimates the city needs about 70,000 affordable rental units to meet

demand. How will you address this affordable housing shortage?

I believe we need to subsidize the construction of affordable housing, and work with the private 

sector to develop the kind of housing we want.  The City has an armory of tools to do this 

including tax abatements, permit fee waivers, and discounted City-owned land to work with the 

private sector to develop new projects that include a level of permanent, deed-restricted 

affordable housing.  The City has over 40,000 parcels of city-owned land, it makes no sense 

that we have a housing crisis at all.  I also believe the City needs to take a look at the costs of 

construction in general – the costs of permits, fees, and process of getting necessary 

approvals to figure out how to make it easier to build in the City. If we can have more housing 

being built in general, increasing the supply of new homes, it would help bring down regularly-

priced units normally. 

8. Record low housing supply has pushed up home prices, closing off the possibility of home

ownership to many first-time homebuyers. The median home value in the Philadelphia

metropolitan area has reached $320,000, increasing $100,000 from 5 years ago. How can we

keep neighborhoods affordable and sustainable as Philadelphia sees more growth and

development?

I think the City needs to look at how to make it easier and less expensive to build housing 

Philadelphia.  We should look at our processes – from pulling permits to getting variances, to 

figure out how to accomplish this.  The City should also look to its depositories and banks to 

make sure they are offering financial products to finance construction of housing. 

9. Philadelphia faces some serious headwinds from more residents and businesses considering

leaving the city for the suburbs, more than at any point in the last two decades. What do you think

must happen to ensure the region’s economic recovery after the COVID-19 pandemic comes out

in urban-Philadelphia’s favor?

The City needs to focus on three things to ensure our economic recovery post-COVID.  First- we 
have to address the safety issues and gun violence.  People need to feel safe in their 
communities if they are going to stay here.  If we want people to go to and from work, use 
public transit, operate businesses, and shop locally, we need them to feel safe doing so.  Two – 
I think we need to address what I call “Leave Legislation” – which is legislation that incentivizes 
people to want to leave.  Leave Legislation are policies that make living, shopping, working, or 
starting a business in Philadelphia more expensive or complicated than if people were outside 
the City.  We need to take a hard look at some of the policies that are already on the books, 
some of them need to be eliminated.  At the same time, lawmakers need to make sure we 



aren’t passing any other ones, especially during this pivotal time.  And thirdly – I think we need 
to focus on creating good-paying jobs here in the City by incentivizing certain industries and 
creating a strong business environment.  

CLOSING STATEMENT 
Tell us more about what you bring to the table as an ally for urbanist politics in City Hall. Why 

should 5th Square endorse you over other candidates running for your position? What makes you 

the right person to advance the urbanist movement’s goals politically at the local level?  

In the 3rd District – I have taken a stance against the minimum affordable housing overlay.  
That overlay has not yielded a single unit of affordable housing since it was passed. 
Meanwhile, residents are struggling today to find a decent, affordable place to live.  I will 
approach planning and community development with a moderate lens and I will be open to 
adjust things that aren’t working. I also support affordable housing in amenity rich 
neighborhoods and have experience directly negotiating community benefits agreements that 
have ensured affordable housing and community investments.  I spoke out and organized an 
effort to respond to our Councilmember’s lack of support for a project on 48th and Chester 
Avenue that has a community benefits agreement that was championed by the local RCO, 
guaranteed affordable housing and other concessions. 




